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June 26, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of a Local Subrecipient Agreement with St. John’s Episcopal Church for building 
modifications to serve as an emergency overnight warming shelter location. Agreement Value is 
$47,228 for 1 year. Funding is through Supportive Housing Services Measure Funds. No County 

General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

City-Led Initiatives Funding Recommendations Policy Session, April 3, 2024. 

Performance 
Clackamas 

1. This funding aligns with H3S’s Strategic Action Plan goal to increase self-   
     sufficiency for our clients.
2. This funding aligns with the County’s Performance Clackamas goal to ensure

safe, healthy, and secure communities.
Counsel Review Yes.  Amanda Keller Procurement Review No 
Contact Person Vahid Brown, HCDD Deputy Director Contact Phone (971) 334-9870

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: On behalf of the Housing and Community Development Division (HCDD), the 
Health, Housing and Human Services Department requests approval of Subrecipient Agreement #12072 
with St. John’s Episcopal Church for building modifications necessary to operate a new 20-person overnight 
emergency cold weather shelter in Milwaukie. 

Clackamas County released a Notice of Funding Opportunity in December 2023 for city-led homelessness 
initiatives.  It approved staff funding recommendations in April 2024, including this project as part of the 
proposal from the City of Milwaukie.  

Funding from this agreement will enable St. John Episcopal Church to make modifications to its space 
suitable for warming shelter use, including improved security doors and a security system between the 
church side of the building and the daycare facility, as well as updated flooring, shelter beds, and other 
necessary supplies.  Shelter operations for when the site is activated at this location are provided through 
a separate contract with The Father’s Heart Street Ministry. 

This agreement is funded through one-time use of Supportive Housing Services funds as part of the 
county’s city-led initiatives program.  No County General Funds are involved. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully requests that the Board of County Commissioners approve the 
agreement (12072) and authorize Chair Roberts or his designee to sign on behalf of Clackamas County. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Rumbaugh 
Director of Health, Housing and Human Services 
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